MINUTES OF THE STUDENT VOICE MEETING
FRIDAY 20TH NOVEMBER 2009

PRESENT:  Steven Rowe (Chair), Douglas Mair, Jenny Stuart-Smith, Milo Blass-Laker, Matthew Williams, Rachel Goddard, Rory Newbery, Tom Faulkner, Lauren Read, Caroline Goode, Natasha Moore, Adam Kagi, Robin Hollis, Jasmine Cottrell, Edward Uden, Dr Melvin, Mrs Chittenden, Mrs Matthews, Mrs Taylor, Mr Fraser, Mrs Bird.
Steven welcomed Peter James (Duchy) to the meeting (attending for Item 4 on the Agenda) and also the new Year 9 representatives.
1.  Apologies – none.
2.  Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
· Mrs Taylor was thanked for the SV badges.
· Student Voice in Assemblies – went really well.

· Eco-Schools – to be discussed later.  Mrs Chittenden handed out reminder notices to switch off lights.  Various representatives agreed to visit Departments around the School and hand these to the appropriate Curriculum Co-ordinators for display.  They would need to explain why they are doing this and check later on to see whether it had been done.
· 10:10 Project – to be discussed later.

· Collaborative Learning Group & SV – to be discussed later.

· Feedback on toilets – this had been good and Dr Melvin suggested that, in conjunction with Mr Bewley, students should look at what other toilets could be done next.  They work well (no vandalism, etc) and if more can be identified, a feasibility study would take place with the work being done in the summer holidays to be ready for September.
3.  10:10 & Community Links (item 4 on Agenda)
The Duchy representative, Mr James, had come to the meeting to talk about Poundbury.  He explained the origins of the Duchy – it was created in 1337 and provides an income for the heir to the throne independent of the State or father’s revenues.  He showed a presentation and talked about the Poundbury development.  In 1998 West Dorset District Council passed a resolution with regards to the expansion of Dorchester.  At present Poundbury is about half-way there, with 1,200 houses still to build.  The principles behind the development are:-
· walkable neighbourhoods

· reclaiming the streets

· mixed use

· use of traditional materials

· public space.

They are looking at ways of generating their own electricity by anaerobic digestion which produces biogas.  There may be a possibility of providing heat and electricity to the Leisure Centre and the School.  “The challenge of the 21st Century is climate change and energy supply.”

Mrs Chittenden asked if the ‘digester’ is going to happen and the reply was that it could be in use by 2011.  She also asked what we could do and Mr James said that he would like to come back and talk again to teachers, etc.  He has talked to West Dorset and it would be possible – 800 metres of pipe would be needed between THS and Poundbury to do it.  Dr Melvin said that the School would be keen but asked if it was reliable.  Mr James said that the ‘down time’ was approx. 40 hours per year but the School would still be connected to the grid.  Dr Melvin said that the Governors are very receptive to these issues and he would talk to Mr Day (Clerk to the Governors) with regard to Mr James coming along to a meeting on 27th January.  Steven thanked Mr James for coming.
The 10:10 Project is going really well.  Caroline reported SV members had already done assemblies at some local schools and were intending to cover all the DASP schools.
4.  Student Voice and Teaching & Learning (item 3 on Agenda)
Mrs Chittenden handed out papers regarding ‘Students Observing Lessons’ which give examples of possible Lesson Observation Sheets and explained how it may work.  Dr Melvin pointed out that teachers need to be totally comfortable with what is agreed and would be asking them in an email to let him know if they did not want their lessons observed.  Mrs Chittenden would mention it at Monday’s Staff Briefing, informing staff that they would be receiving an email from Dr Melvin.  At the Management Meeting on Monday evening, Dr Melvin would talk to his colleagues about it.  He felt that other students (apart from Student Voice) should be included so that a wider spread of abilities were involved.  Mrs Matthews asked whether it was something that students were happy about doing and Mrs Chittenden replied saying yes it had been discussed.
5.  Year Councils
· Year 10 – The question of a winter uniform (scarves, etc) had been raised at the Council meeting but, as Mr Dean had thought, this was not deemed to be appropriate.  Year 10 students felt that the time in between lessons was too short and Dr Melvin replied that the answer to that would be to finish the school day at 4 pm.  The state of the basketball nets was not good and Dr Melvin agreed to arrange for this to be rectified.  Natasha asked whether students were allowed to wear cardigans, and Dr Melvin said definitely not.
· Year 9 – Students raised the problem of litter around the school site and suggested a competition to design posters and bins.  Dr Melvin replied that there are 2,300 students in the school and he doesn’t see that the litter is too bad – the answer is don’t drop it.  Robin suggested picking up litter as a detention.  Dr Melvin admitted that the field is an issue – bins had been provided in the past and these had been vandalised.  Litter duty is still done around the school site but some students won’t pick it up even with the gloves provided.  (Two tutor groups do litter duty on a Monday morning.)
· Year 11 – Douglas said that Year Council had discussed the Year Book and Prom.

· Sixth Form – Jenny said that on 1st December they were having a charity day where the Sixth Form would be wearing something red – World Aids Day – they are selling ribbons, etc.  They would like lower school to sell some with minimum donation of £1.  She suggested advertising it in assemblies and Mrs Matthews invited her to come along to the Year 9 assembly on Monday.  With regard to charities, Year 9 had an idea for each class to choose their own charity and see who could raise the most money.
Steven felt that there are problems with Year Councils – no-one turns up.  We should have a good Year Council structure and Dr Melvin added that we should get the Year Co-ordinators “on board”.
6.  County Pupil Council/DASP

Doug and Lucy attended earlier in the week but the only thing that was really discussed was the date of the next meeting.
7.  School Developments

Dr Melvin reported that last week planning permission for the Swimming Pool had been granted.  Work should start in February with the new Pool and Leisure Centre being finished in February 2011.  The old pool and area around it will be decommissioned and it will be the new Sixth Form Centre – hopefully open in September 2011.  The present Sixth Form Centre will be changed into classrooms and lecture rooms.
8.  Hampers
Mrs Chittenden asked those interested in being involved to come to a meeting in the Conference Room at lunchtime on Monday.  Jenny mentioned that the Sixth Form help the Women’s Refuge and have also been involved in ‘Treats for Troops’.
9.  Any Other Business

Dr Melvin said that there is a Governing Body meeting at 4.30 pm on 3rd December in the Training Room.  It was agreed that Steven Rowe and Caroline Goode would attend.
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